Sts. Mary and John Parish Council Meeting Minutes

January 27, 2022

At 6:01 pm Father Alex opened the meeting with a prayer with special intentions from those present and followed with a Litany of Humility.

Present: Council members - Jenny and Dan DiLegge, Gail Coates, Diane Altstadt,  Pat Kerstiens, Sheryl Lemmer. Also present-Fr. Alex  and Deacons Dennis Russell and  Daryl Schutz (Finance Committee).  Not present: Stan Lindauer and Deacon Tom

Minutes:  There were no minutes to approve due to no official meeting in December (celebration of Christmas).

Monthly reports: 
Faith Formation/Education:  Dennis provided us with a detailed report. (Please see handout.)
Finance – Daryl.  See written report.  Offerings are very good.  Currently the parish is $60,000 ahead of budget.  The parish also received $200,000 from a trust liquidation.  Fr. Alex added that we currently have $500,000 toward building renovations.

Updates:
Regarding Strategic Planning (Volunteer Ministry).  This project has been in the hands of Pat and Gail.  Pat said Renatta has created an awesome spreadsheet which they are preparing to have ready to pass on to Fr. Alex. They expect to have a proposal to take to Fr. Alex shortly. 
Capital Campaign/Roof:  Fr. Alex said he is still waiting on price estimates (mainly painting) from Troy Schreiber with Bunge Construction. Dan said he would contact Troy to see about expediting a proposal for estimates.
The Search Advent Reflection – Sheryl sent out a survey to those who attended sessions to access opinions concerning the presentations and discussions.  Hopes were for a greater participation by the parish but the responses from those who attended were generally positive. 
Lenten Way of the Cross – Sheryl noted a desire from a number of people for a repeat of the “Women of Scripture Way of the Cross.”  Plans are to incorporate this into the parish Lenten Way of the Cross prayer on Friday of Lent.
New Business:
Parish Council will meet a week earlier in September this year. Please mark your calendar for September 22.
Pastor's Remarks:
The Congregations for Faith grant with Tad Dickel has come to a close.  Fr. Alex said there was $2,000 in grant money that need to be returned. 

Fr. Alex will personally conduct a parish mission for who are interested during Lent.  The dates are March 13, 14, 15 at 6 PM each evening.  Note:  Ash Wednesday is March 2 and Easter is April 17.  

Discernment for a new parish council will begin in March.  New council members will begin their 3 year term in July.

At 6:56 PM, Dan made a motion to end the meeting.  Sheryl seconded.

Closing prayer was lead by Deacon Dennis

Next meeting:  February 24, 2022 at 6 PM

